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DECEMBER 2017/JANUARY 2018 VOLUME 46 NO. 10 

All contributions for the next edition should be e-mailed to editor @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk or taken to Changes in Milton Road or 
Burgrey Stores in the High Street before the copy date entered in the Diary above.  

To have any contribution published you must provide your name & contact details to the Editors.  
To advertise, e-mail advertising @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk or telephone 07761 375991 

VILLAGE DIARY  

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS 

The Diary is compiled from entries in the Village Diary kept at Burgrey Stores. Please enter your events in this Diary. 

DECEMBER     

Friday 1st 6.30pm A Night in the Church Church 

Sunday 3rd 3.30pm SCIDS Panto Sign Up 30 Chapel  
Lane 

Tuesday 5th 7.00pm Parish Council Meeting Village Hall 

Tuesday 5th 7.30pm Spiritual Fellowship Village Hall 

Wednesday 6th 9.30am Stay and Play Toddler Group Village Hall 

Saturday 9th 1.30pm Christmas Tree Festival Church 

Saturday 9th 6.30pm Yuletide Evening The Abbey 

Sunday 10th 2.00pm Christmas Tree Festival Church 

Monday 11th 7.30pm Sutton Courtenay News AGM Village Hall 

Thursday 14th 1.00pm Over 70s Christmas Lunch Village Hall 

Sunday 17th 6.00pm Service of 9 Lessons and Carols Church 

Wednesday 20th 9.30am Stay and Play Toddler Group Village Hall 

Thursday  21st 6.00pm Carol Singing 17 Spring-
field Way 

Thursday 21st 7.00pm Carol Singing 12/16 Lady 
Place 

Saturday 24th 6.00pm Torchlight Procession School 

JANUARY     

Wednesday 3rd 9.30am Stay and Play Toddler Group Village Hall 

Wednesday 17th   COPY DEADLINE FEBRUARY  SCN  

Tuesday 23rd 7.30pm History Soc Morris Motopolis Village Hall 

Thursday 25th 10.30am Coffee Cakes and Books Church 
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This newsletter is produced by the editors, Diane Armstrong and Clare Pennicott, and Bernie Jones, who is in charge of 
advertising.  Mary Pike is responsible for distribution. Our contact details are: 

Diane  editor @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk    07553 801032    
   Clare  editor @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk    07778 284193 

Bernie  advertising @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk      07761 375991 
 

The Sutton Courtenay News is printed with support from Sutton Courtenay Parish Council 
All content copyright Sutton Courtenay News, 2017 

VILLAGE CONTACTS 

County Councillor:  Richard Webber, 534001 
(Schools, Roads etc.) richardwebber777@gmail.com 

District Councillor:  Gervase Duffield, 848319 
(Planning, Waste etc.) Appleford House, Appleford 

Parish Council  Michael Jenkins, 847174 
Chairman msjenkins@msn.com 

Beavers, Cubs  Adrian Rouse, 07730 313384 
and Scouts  adrian.j.rouse@gmail.com 

Brownies Sarah, 07855 544609  

Stay & Play Toddler  
Group Sally  848664 or Ann 847662 
 

Chairman, Friends of  Fred Cubbage, 848768 
SC Parish Church  

Matrix Music School 847264  

The Abbey 847401  

Cricket Club 07880 560403  

S C Craft Group  lynne.cubbage@btinternet.com  

DAMASCUS Youth 848694  

SCIDS Morna Whitlock,  848335 
(Drama Society) morna28whitlock@gmail.com   
  
Neighbourhood 07762 597118  
Watch  nhwsuttoncourtenay@outlook.com 

The Churchmere Carp Roger Rance,     847241 
Syndicate     
 

Non-urgent Police: 101 

Environment Agency:  0800 80 70 60 
Landfill Odours  

Thames Water (leaks):   0800 71 46 14 
 

Websites: 

Sutton Courtenay News       www.suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk  

Sutton Courtenay  www.suttoncourtenay.co.uk 

Parish Council  www.suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk 

Vale of White Horse DC www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk 

Oxfordshire CC  www.oxfordshire.gov.uk 

The village hall is a registered charity available for hire for community related recreational 
activities.  It is located in Hobbyhorse Lane (post code OX14 4BB).  It has a large main hall, a 
smaller meeting room and kitchen.  There are regular activities that take place on some 
weekday evenings. 
 

To find out more or book the hall please contact the Secretary to the Village Hall 
Management Committee Rita Atkinson on 01235 848694 or email 
scvillagehallbookings@gmail.com   Hire Charges vary depending on the use of the hall.  
The maximum hire charge for the main hall is £16 per hour.  Commercial bookings and 
regular hire are negotiated separately.  Visits prior to hire are welcomed. 

The Ministry Team 

Rector: The Reverend Helen Kendrick, The Rectory, 3 Tullis 
Close, Sutton Courtenay, Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 4BD.  Tel: 
01235 848297. e-mail: rector@damascusparish.org.uk 

Assistant Curate: The Reverend Karen Hyde Tel: 07526 
985395. e-mail: curate@damascusparish.org.uk 

Associate Priest: The Reverend Rosie Bruce, Tel: 07766 
421773. rosie-bruce@hotmail.co.uk 

Lay Ministers: Tim Budd (527853), Jack Jarvis (831395) & 
Alex Landsbert (847443) 

Authorised Preacher: Paul James (848129) 

Services of Worship 

1st Sunday:  Family Service at 10.30am 
2nd Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Junior Church) 

and Book of Common Prayer (BCP)  
3rd Sunday:  Morning Worship at 10.30am (with Junior 

Church) 
4th Sunday:  Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Junior Church) 
5th Sunday:  Special services across the DAMASCUS Group – 

please see church noticeboard for details 
Wednesday:  BCP Holy Communion at 9.45am 

 ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH  

 Sutton courtenay village hall  

mailto:richardwebber777@gmail.com
mailto:lynne.cubbage@btinternet.com
mailto:morna28whitlock@gmail.com
mailto:nhwsuttoncourtenay@outlook.com
mailto:scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

All Saints Lane – willow trees rear of Church 

The Council would advise residents that 2 of the willow trees 
at the rear of the Church in All Saints Lane, are diseased and 
have died.  A tree surgeon will be removing these early 
December. 

School Admissions – Entry to primary or infant school 
September 2018 

If you are a parent or carer of a child 3 or 4 years old then you 
need to apply for a primary school place now.  This is for 
children born between 1st September 2013 and 31st August 
2014.  You still have to apply even if your child already attends 
a nursery attached to the school.  For further information and 
to apply online go to www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/admissions   
The closing date for applications is 15th January, 2018.  If you 
do not have internet access, then you can access the internet at 
many of the County Council’s libraries, and children’s centres. 

Council budget 2018/19 

The Parish Council is holding its budget meeting on12th 
December to discuss its budget for the next financial year.   It 
will be considering its current monetary position, looking at 
future expenses, and planning the future financial requirements 
over the next 12 months.   The requirements next year will not 
only be the usual expenditure costs for the Council, but for the 
Public Inquiry and representing the parish in regards to the 2 
planning appeals.  One the budget has been set, the  parish 
council tax figure for next year can be agreed. 

Planning Application – appeal sites Hobbyhorse Lane 
and Harwell Road 

The appeals will be heard at a Public Inquiry commencing on 
Tuesday 23rd January and lasting about a fortnight.  At the 
time of writing, the location of the Inquiry still had to be 
agreed, but it will be located as close as possible to the 
community.   The Inquiry process is progressing with 
Statements of Common Ground i.e. statements which contain 
agreed factual information about the applications. These are 
being prepared and agreed between the District Council and 
the  applicants.  In addition written statements as to what 
witnesses will say during the Inquiry are being prepared, and 
will be sent to the Planning Inspectorate the week before 
Christmas.  Sometimes with a lengthy Inquiry,  a pre-meeting 
is required, and we wait to hear if this is the case with the 
Sutton Courtenay Inquiry.  The Council has a planning 
consultant working for it at the moment, but has decided to 

engage a barrister should one be required. 

Parking – General Problems 

The Council, once again, brings parking problems to your 
attention.  Areas of particular concern are close to the school, 
the High Street and the Village Green.  The Council would ask, 
so that there is improved safety for everyone using the roads 
and pavements,  that the roads are kept free from obstruction 
so that the traffic can be kept moving.  Access to properties has 
been restricted and event prevented, in the past, owing to 
inconsiderate parking.  Please do not let it be you who is 
responsible.  Roadworks are scheduled for the Appleford Road 
area whilst pipes are laid to the new Persimmon development.   
Residents, in the past, have had to wait for ever to get out of 
their driveways.  Please be considerate where you park your 
vehicle and where you stop your vehicle and allow those 
leaving driveways to join the queue of traffic. 

Dog Fouling 

Councils are obliged to keep  public areas such as recreation 
spaces and play area free from dog fouling.   In the interests of 
health and hygiene, the Council would encourage you to please 
keep away from the recreation ground and open spaces, and 
use the designated dog walkers path created at the Southern 
end of the recreation ground. 

Casual Vacancy on the Council 

The Parish Council was pleased, at the last meeting, to be able 
to co-opt Dr. Jennifer Corrigan to join the Council. 

Jennifer has lived in the village for well over 20 years, and 
currently works as a freelance medical writer.  The Council 
welcomes Jennifer to her new role, and looks forward to 
working with her on the many issues the village faces. 

                                                                 Continued overleaf 

SUTTON COURTENAY POST OFFICE 

                           A wide range of key Post Office products and services are available at  

                  Burgreys Stores in the High Street.   

 The opening hours are  

Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri 08.00 – 18.00,  

Wed 08.00 – 17.00,   

Sat 08.30 – 13.00,  and  Sun 09.00 -12.00.  
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SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS 

 

 

Notice  

of 

 Annual General Meeting 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Annual General 

Meeting of Sutton Courtenay News will be held in  
the Committee Room, Sutton Courtenay Village Hall 

on 11th December 2017 at 7.30pm 
 

Nominations for Chairman, Editor, Advertising 
Manager & Treasurer together with the details of two 

seconders should be sent to Clare Pennicott at 
clarepennicott@btinternet.com or 
8 Church Street, Sutton Courtenay. 

 
Mary Thompson, the current Chairman, has indicated 

that she does not wish to stand for re election. All 
other office holders have indicated that they are 

available for re election. 
 
 
 
 
 

The Sutton Courtenay News is the village’s newsletter. All the 
editorial is either supplied to the Editorial Team by members 
of the village, village organisations, other organisations that 
may be of interest to members of the village or information 
that may be of interest to members of the village. Please keep 
your contributions coming in. Are you organising anything? 
Would you like to bring something to the attention of others in 
the village? Are you celebrating anything that you would like to 
share with the village? If you do or you want more information 
about Sutton Courtenay News, please contact anyone of the 
Editorial Team. Our contact details appear on the front cover. 

 

 

 

Don’t forget to check out the Sutton Courtenay News 
website www.suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk for updates 
about village events and to see all adverts and 
photographs in colour. Complete editions of the News are 
available for digital download in pdf format from this website, 
as well as previous editions, and other material from the News.  

We would welcome any comments and suggestions. We would 
also like to invite any budding photographers who would like 
to see their photos of the village and village life featured on the 
website, or used as page backgrounds, to submit them to us by 
email.  

This month’s background  is another fantastic photograph from 
the very talented SCN reader, Geoff Hill. 

The following planning applications have been  
considered : 
 
P17/V2698/FUL Erection of new house at 90 Bradstocks 
Way.  The Council has some concerns regarding possible 
overlooking 
P17/V2324/FU Variation of conditions, 2,4,7,11 and 15 of 
P14/V2362/FUL The Council had no overall objections to the 
amendments, but was aware of residents’  concerns regarding 
the change in road/driveway materials. 
P17/V2783/LB Creation of a small area of stud wall to 
provide lobby to office at The Abbey. The Council had no 
objections. 
P17/V2860/FUL Variation of condition to omit bonnet 
dormers and raise ridge height, at  90a Milton Road. The 
Council had no objection. 
P17/V2490/LDO Local Development Order for Didcot 
Technology Park.   The Council had concerns with the draft 
Local Development Order in that it contradicted the Didcot 
Garden Town proposal and the saved policies of the Local 
Plan.  There was no prevention of coalescence between 
Appleford and Dicot. 
P17/V1963/O Outline application for up to 200 dwellings 
and associated works (amended plans Water vole survey).  

Vegetation was cut back in September, so it was unlikely water 
voles would be seen. There are known water voles at the 
adjacent Catholic Church site a few metres away, and the 
Council was concerned regarding the loss of habitat for future 
voles, and the destruction of the habitat which reduced 
biodiversity. 
        
  
Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 5th December,  at 7.00 
p.m. in the village hall, Frilsham Street. Clerk: Mrs. L. 
Martin  90 Howard Cornish Road, Marcham 
 Tel: 01865 391833 
 or email:info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk. 
 
At the next meeting the Environment Agency and the 
Emergency Planning Officer from the Vale of White 
Horse District Council will give a presentation on the 
downstream impact of the Oxford Flood Alleviation 
Scheme 
The Council’s  budget meeting will be Tuesday 12th 
December at 7.30 p.m. 
 
The Council wishes everyone a happy Christmas and 
new year 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS CONTINUED FROM PAGE 3 

mailto:clarepennicott@btinternet.com


 

 PAGE 5 

SUTTON COURTENAY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

The Build Progresses!  
We had a meeting with the builders and the County Council 
representatives last week at which they told us the build for our 
classrooms is going very well and may even be complete by the 
end of January!  However, the children tell us they are very 
happy in the portakabins—but I am sure they will become 
more excited when they see inside the finished rooms.  There 
is great excitement about the fact that the rooms have been 
designed with a living grass roof to absorb water.  We have 
been told we are not allowed to let Mr Greenough our 
caretaker go up there with the mower! Meanwhile, Mr 
Greenough and the Friends Of Sutton Courtenay School are 
working together to plan the garden ready for spring.  He will 
start work on the raised beds this week, and FOSCS are busy 
working on all the fundraising events that will be needed to 
make a fabulous garden appear.  We will all need to work 
together more than ever this year to make this happen. Our 
children really deserve great grounds to learn in—our school is 
about so much more than classrooms.  
 
A Busy November 
As usual, the school laid a wreath this year at All Saints’ Church 
for Remembrance Sunday.  A group of children also stood up 
to say the poem ‘We Shall Keep The Faith’ by Moina Michael.  
They spoke with great confidence, and we were particularly 
proud of our youngest speaker who was only 6 years old. It was 
lovely to see so many children at the church representing 
various different groups in the village. 
Once again we joined in with raising money for Children In 
Need on Friday 17th November. Children were invited to 
wear spots in exchange for a £1 donation.  The children were 
very creative with their ideas – some painted spots on old 
clothing, some used face paint, and some made amazing hats. 
For an additional £1, children could enter their teddy in the 
Best Dressed Bear competition—there were some very proud 
teddies indeed. 
 We have also been very busy getting ready for our annual 
Christmas Bazaar, an event which we run jointly with All 
Saints’ Church. This is always a lovely event in our school 
calendar.  There was a non-uniform day on Friday 10th 

November in exchange 
for a chocolate donation 
to be used on stalls. For a 
while these were all 
stored in the school 
office, and we feared the 
temptation would be too 
much for Mrs Willis, Mrs 
Appleyard and Mrs Wyatt! Father Christmas has promised to 
attend, and there will be lots of other stalls as well as the 
chance to lunch on turkey rolls or tasty soup. Prior to the 
Bazaar, we must of course decorate the tree, which we do 
using decorations the children have made. 
Our School Council made a film and delivered their own 
assembly for Anti-Bullying Week between 13th and 19th 
November. In this special week, we help make children aware 
of what bullying is (and isn’t), and how they can all work 
together to make sure it never happens.  The central message 
of this year’s week was ‘All Different, All Equal’ to help raise 
awareness of children who might be vulnerable to bullying and 
how we can all protect them. 
Friday 24th November is Takeover Day!  The children are able 
to apply to be any member of staff for the day, and take on 
some of our duties. Children had to write a letter to apply, and 
the standard of applications was exceptionally high. They wrote 
explaining why they wanted the role, and what they wanted to 
do, just like they would have to do if they were applying for a 
real job. 
 
Could you help with reading in school? 
We have a number of children across the school who would 
really benefit from some extra reading practice.  If you could 
spare any time on a regular basis, even if it is just an hour a 
week, please do let us know. It could make a huge difference. 
  

Rachel Hornsey, Headteacher  

Lisa Knight and Louise Tristram, Assistant Headteachers  

email: office.3243@sutton-courtenay.oxon.sch.uk  

telephone:  01235 848333  

Wreath Making 

Friday 1st and Friday 8th December, 1pm and 2pm each day 

Make a beautiful festive wreath for your home or to give as a 
gift. All materials are provided but feel free to bring along any 
additional foliage or decorations you would like include. If 
children would like to take part please book on to Wreath 
Making for Families at 3.45pm. Price includes a hot drink and a 
mince pie! £20 per wreath; booking essential: book online 
(incurs a fee) or call 01865 407792 during office hours. 

  

Wreath Making for Families 

Friday 1st and Friday 8th December, 3.45pm 

Make a beautiful festive wreath for your home or to give as a 
gift. All materials are provided but feel free to bring along any 

additional foliage or decorations you would like include. Adult 
only workshops are at 1pm and 2pm. Price includes a hot drink 
and a mince pie each! £20 per wreath; booking essential: book 
online (incurs a fee) or call 01865 407792 during office hours. 

 

For further information  about Earth Trust, go to 
www.earthtrust.org.uk     All events take place at the Earth Trust, 
Little Wittenham, OX14 4QZ, unless otherwise stated 

THE EARTH TRUST 
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All saints’ church  

From the Ministry 
Team 

Let Jesus Show! 

 

 

The nativity scene with all its characters was in place, as the 
children (representing angels), gathered around the manger. 
They sang: ‘Glory to God in the highest and on earth peace, 
good will among men’. Suddenly a small girl on the edge of the 
crowd, who couldn’t see what was going on, shouted out, ‘Let 
Jesus show!’  At Christmas time, we want to let Jesus show, in 
our churches, communities and lives. We have an amazing 
message to share: ‘in the town of David a Saviour has been 
born to you; He is the Messiah, the Lord’ (Luke 2:10). It was 
to the shepherds, apart from His parents, that Jesus was first 
shown.  No doubt these simple shepherds would have no idea 
what the names given to Jesus fully meant (ie Saviour, Messiah 
and Lord). All they needed to know, and all we need to know, 
is that God has done something unique in coming to earth as a 
human being. This is good news of great joy for everybody.  
After worshipping the child, the shepherds return to their 
normal routine. However, they would never be the same 
again.  Even though their work and social standing were 
unchanged, they had a message to share and let Jesus show. 
Although we don’t normally see angels, we have the same good 
news to share. When Christmas is over and we’re back to our 
normal routines, how will we let Jesus show in our lives? 

With love and prayers, Helen 

 

This Christmas you might be interested in the Church 
of England’s #GodWithUs Campaign. 

‘The constant refrain of Christmas, in carols and readings, is 
that God is with us. In whatever situation you find yourself this 
Christmas, God is with you – you need only turn to Him and 
ask to know His presence.’  So says the Archbishop of 
Canterbury.  There is lots to enjoy throughout December, as 
this year’s campaign has three key elements:  Firstly, there are 
three videos that tell the story of the joy of going to your local 
church at Christmas, which are being released throughout 
December on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram and YouTube.   
There is also help in finding a church near you, where you can 
find a Christmas service or event taking place in one of the 
16,500 Church of England churches. Find out more at https://
www.facebook.com/notes/church-of-england/the-new-a-church-near-
you/10155179290523143/  Finally, you can enjoy Your 
Christmas Journey, a series of short reflections throughout 
December and into early January 2018, introduced by 
Archbishop Justin Welby. The reflections have been written by 
people who are new to faith and to help us all grow in our love 
of God.  You can receive the messages as texts, emails, on 
social media and also in a booklet (Church House Publishing).  
So, as December begins, why not sign up to join the Your 
Christmas Journey reflections, by texting GodWithUs to 
88802. 

TORCHES FOR THE  

CHRISTMAS EVE TORCHLIGHT PROCESSION 

Will be on sale from mid-December from: 
Burgrey Stores; Changes and the Church (at 

Sunday Services) 

Price: £3.50 each (NOT FOR SALE TO  

UNDER 16s) 

Glowsticks for Children will also be available for 

£2.50 each 

  

CHRISTINGLE SERVICE 

For all the family 

10.30am  

SUNDAY 3rd DECEMBER 2017 

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 

SUTTON COURTENAY 

 

Come and make your own Christingle! 

A Collection will be taken for the work of The 
Children’s Society and refreshments will be 

served after the service. 
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CHURCH DIARY 

 CAROL SINGING AROUND THE VILLAGE 

The Church choir and friends will be singing around 
the village raising money for ‘The Thames Valley Air 

Ambulance’, our Christmas Charity. Please come 
and join us or listen out for us on: 

THURSDAY 21st DECEMBER 

6pm outside 17 Spring Field Way 

7pm at Lady Place 

and of course we will be at the Friends of All Saints’ 
Church Yuletide Evening on Saturday 10th Decem-

ber at the Abbey from 6.30-8.30pm;  

 

at the Carol Service on Sunday 18th December at 
6pm in the Church; on Christmas Eve singing round 
the bonfire in the churchyard following the Torch-
light Procession and singing at 11.30pm Midnight 

Mass at Appleford and 10.30am on Christmas Day in 
All Saints’ Church. 

CHURCH DIARY FOR DECEMBER 

 Friday 1st – Church sleep over – see advert for details 

 Sunday 3rd – 10.30am Christingle Family Service to 
mark the start of Advent – all welcome to come and join 
in the making of the Christingles during the service 

 Wednesday 6th – 7.30pm DAMASCUS Parish Advent 
Group at St Michael’s Church, Steventon – all welcome 
as we explore the beatitudes and how to become more 
Christ-like – contemplative, compassionate and 
courageous 

 Saturday 9th - 1.30-5pm Christmas Tree Festival.  
6.30pm – Friends of All Saints’ Church, Yuletide Evening 
in the Great Hall, the Abbey, Sutton Courtenay  

 Sunday 10th – 2-4pm Christmas Tree Festival.  3pm 
Appleford Street Nativity – beginning at the Knap and 
finishing in a stable at Manor Farm 

 Monday 11th – 7.30pm DAMASCUS Parish PCC at St 
Blaise, Milton 

 Tuesday 12th – 2pm Christmas Reflection in All Saints’ 
Church, followed by tea and cake – all welcome.  7.30pm 
Licensing Service at St Peter’s, Drayton 

 Wednesday 13th - 7.30pm DAMASCUS Parish Advent 
Group at St Michael’s Church, Steventon – all welcome 
as we explore the beatitudes and how to become more 
Christ-like – contemplative, compassionate and 
courageous 

 Sunday 17th – 6pm Service of Nine Lessons and Carols 

 Thursday 21st – 6pm Carol Singing outside 17 Spring 
Field Way. 7pm Carol Singing outside 12/16 Lady Place 
– all welcome to join us! 

 Sunday 24th CHRISTMAS EVE - 10.30am Parish 
Eucharist. 1pm rehearsal for Crib Service. 3pm Crib 
Service. 6pm Torchlight Procession sets off from outside 
the school gates for carols around the bonfire in the 
churchyward.  11.30pm Midnight Mass at Appleford for 
both SC & Appleford 

 Monday 25th CHRISTMAS DAY – 10.30am Family 
Eucharist 

 Sunday 31st – 10.30am Holy Communion for the 
DAMASCUS Parish 

 

JANUARY 

 Sunday 7th – 10.30am Family Service to celebrate 
Epiphany 

 Thursday 25th January – 10.30-12 noon Coffee, Cakes 
& Books 

Ministry Team Announcement  

 The Reverend Meg Heywood is being licensed to the 
DAMASCUS Parish at 7.30pm on Tuesday 12th December in 
St Peter’s Church, Drayton by the Bishop of Dorchester. And, 
at the same time, The Reverend Helen Kendrick will be 
licensed as Area Dean for the Abingdon Deanery.  All are 
welcome to attend the service which will be followed with 
refreshments. 

A Traditional Service of Nine 
Lessons and Carols 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 17th December 2017 

6.00pm 

All Saints’ Church 
Sutton Courtenay 
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REST IN PEACE 

Don’t miss out on one the Village’s traditional events….. 

FRIENDS OF ALL SAINTS’ 

YULETIDE EVENING AT THE ABBEY 

Saturday 9th December    6.30 -8.30 pm 

Cheese & Pate, Mince Pies, Mulled Wine 
Soft drinks and cash bar. Raffle. Carol singing. 

In The ABBEY Great Hall , The Green, Sutton Courtenay OX14 4AF 
Admission by ticket only: Adults £12, Children (under 12) £6 

Available from BURGREY STORES, High Street – your local post office 
or Fred Cubbage (fred.cubbage@btinternet.com ) 01235 848768 

Everyone welcome! 

The Friends of All Saints’ Church is an independent charity that has been in existence for 30 years to 
assist with the preservation and upkeep of the Grade I listed church in the Village. 

We send our condolences and the assurance of our prayers to 
the family and friends of the following:  

WAYNE ALLAN VAUGHAN-JONES who has died aged 52 
on 19th October 2017 was born on 24th May 1965 in 
Sherborne in Dorset and brought up by his Mum, Ronnie, and 
step-father Tony, along with his two sisters, Sophie and Janice 
and brother David.  Wayne enjoyed his early years in the 
countryside and had a particularly close relationship with his 
Grandfather – Grampy Jess – who was a gamekeeper and who 
took Wayne out with him to look after the pheasants and tend 
to the sheep.  Wayne grew very tall, very quickly, and Ronnie 
was always teased that she must have stood him in a bucket of 
manure!  Although Wayne didn’t particularly enjoy school he 
was always very creative and skilled with his hands and he 
loved art – something which his daughter Willow seems to 
have inherited from him.  He liked all sorts of music – from 
heavy metal to the classics – but not opera.  He spent some 
time as a Goth and at one time he even sported black hair with 
pink ends!  He loved reading sci-fi and particularly enjoyed 
immersing himself in the disc world of Terry Pratchett.  He 
was also interested in astronomy and never lost his love of the 
outdoors.  As Wayne grew up the family travelled around the 
country a great deal because Tony served in the Army – they 
lived, amongst other places, in Surrey, Germany, Blackpool 
and Wales and 25 years ago came to Didcot.  On leaving 
school Wayne had a variety of jobs from working at a garden 
centre and driving tractors and driving for Somerfields.  He 
was always a good worker and he got on well with all his work 
colleagues in whatever job he did.  He enjoyed meeting all the 
clients who came into the shop and he was well known and 
popular with many people.  One of the great loves of his 

earlier life was the Ford Capri.  He helped to build the engine 
of the last Capri he owned – and it is that car which has led the 
cavalcade of cars at his funeral.  Wayne never met anyone to 
fill his life until he met Emma at work.  They were each 
other’s soul mates and absolutely adored one another.  I 
remember him telling me, at the time of Emma’s death, that 
the years in which he knew Emma were the best of his life.  
They were married on 23rd April 2010, at Laines Barn, and 
went onto have their beloved Willow who, as Ronnie said, 
was the princess in their lives.  Tragically Emma died suddenly 
just a year ago.  But the family rallied around and did all they 
could to support Wayne and Willow.  Wayne spent the last 
few days of his life at Sobell House Hospice where he was so 
well looked after.  Willow loved her Daddy and he was the 
most amazing father and Wayne wanted Willow to have the 
best childhood he could give her so that she would grow up 
knowing that she was loved.  I think he achieved that, with the 
support of his family and friends.  Wayne was a good man - 
hardworking, very kind, caring and gentle.  He was a caring 
brother; a supportive friend; a fun uncle to his nephews and 
niece; a loyal son; an adoring husband; and a devoted father.  
He will be greatly missed.  His funeral was held in All Saints’ 
Church on 10th November 2017.  

This is an edited extract of the address given at his funeral by the 
Reverend Helen Kendrick. 
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Christmas Tree 
Festival 

Saturday 9th (1.30-5pm) 
& Sunday 10th (2-4pm) 

December 2017 

All Saints’ Church, Sutton Courtenay 

Come and join in with the Third Annual Christmas Tree 
Festival!  We would like to invite all residents of the 

village – individuals, families or local groups/
organisations and businesses to take part in 2017.  This 

year the theme is: ‘Water and Light’.  Bring along a 
Christmas Tree (artificial or real) and decorate it on the 

morning of Saturday 9th December 9.30-12 noon.  Let us 
know if you need to borrow a tree.  Then visit the 

Church over the weekend to join in the ‘judging’ and 
enjoy the refreshments. 

Visitors to the exhibition will pay £3 (children £1.50).  
Each will be given three tokens to place next to the tree

(s) they like the best.  The winners will be the tree(s) 
with the most tokens at the end of the Festival and first, 

second and third prizes will be awarded.   

Proceeds will go to the Church Building Project – 
working to provide new toilets, a kitchen and meeting 

room at All Saints’ Church - and 10% of what we raise at 
this event will also be used to fund the building of our 

third toilet in an impoverished community. 

Setting up – Saturday 9th December from 9.30-
12 noon 

Church open for viewing/enjoying/judging 
Saturday 9th December 1.30-5pm 

Sunday 10th December 2-4pm 

Would you like to take part?  Please complete this form 
and submit it to: 
The Vicarage, 3 Tullis Close, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 
4BD or place in the box at the back of church by Sunday 
3rd December. Any questions? (‘phone 848297) 

……………………………………………….. 

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH CHRISTMAS TREE 
FESTIVAL – Theme for 2017 ‘Water and Light’ 

Name  

Organisation/Group (if any) Contact ‘phone number
  

Title for your Tree  

Approx.. size of tree  

Please tick this box if you need us to provide the tree □ 
Please tick this box if you would like to use lights on your tree 

(we will try to accommodate your wish) □ 

COFFEE, CAKES & BOOKS 

Not on in December but please join us on Thurs-
day 25th January 2018 

10.30am-12noon 

 
All Saints’ Church 

Why not drop by for coffee, cake & conversation and to 
browse the books on offer?  Open to all – a good place 
to meet.  If you need transport to and from the church 

please ‘phone Helen on 848297. 

   

 

 

Sutton Courtenay Stay and Play Group 

Join us with your babies and toddlers for fun and games 

and a cup of tea 

Christmas and New Year dates  

We will be running the group on Wednesday 6th 
December and Wednesday 20th December then 

every Wednesday from 3rd January 2018      

0930-1130 

Village Hall, Frilsham Street, Sutton Courtenay 

Cost £3 per family (includes kids' snacks and tea/coffee) 

 

For more information 

Facebook @SCstayandplay 

Tel Sally 848664 or Ann 847662 

 

S.C.I.D.S 
 

Stop Press, the “sign up” day to take part in  

“The Land of XYZ” 

is Sunday 3rd December at 30, Chapel Lane - 3.30pm 
 

For any details or if you do not make the day but would like to 

join in   

Just phone 01235 848335 or email me  - 

morna28whitlock@gmail.com 

Don’t miss this opportunity - it is all for fun 

mailto:morna28whitlock@gmail.com
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NEIGHBOURHOOD ACTION 

GROUP 5 (NAG 5) 

Credit and debit Card Defender sleeves 
Most new debit and card cards have a wireless symbol, which 
indicates that the card uses Radio Frequency Identification 
(RFID) technology.  This allows you to simply tap your card on 
a card-reader and make a payment of up to £30. 
Such cards come with security risks, as criminals can create an 
RFID reader with minimal effort, and steal your details.  They 
can also download an app onto their Smartphones to achieve 
the same results.  They need only to brush past your pocket or 
bag with their device to do this.  You may well not even notice 
it happening. 
Thames Valley Neighbourhood Watch Association (TVNHWA) 
is able to offer a very competitively priced solution with the 
Card Defender, which is a sleeve-style card holder that 
provides RFID blocking technology, thus protecting contactless 
cards from being read.  A similar device was demonstrated on 
an edition of BBT TV’s ‘Rip Off Britain’ earlier this year.  
TVNHWA recommends that everyone carrying contactless 
cards should have one or more Card Defenders.  This also 
applies to Student ID and Oyster cards. 
Due to popular demand - after selling over 6,000 earlier in the 
year- TVNHWA has new stocks available, bearing the 
TVNHWA logo.   Prices: £1.20 for one, £5 for five and £8 for 
ten Card Defenders, plus postage.  Prices for larger quantities 
available on request. 
To order from the TVNHWA Secretary, Naomi Arnold, please 
e-mail naomi.arnold33@gmail.com, call 01753 663305 or 
write to 12 Freemans Close, Stoke Poges, Buckinghamshire 
SL2 4ER. 
Home security 
Many people will have gifts and valuables in their homes in the 
run-up to and during the Christmas and New Year period.  
Don’t leave them in view of windows, front and back doors.  
Keep cash in a safe and secure place. 
Going away over the festive period? 

 Cancel newspapers and any regular deliveries. 

 Tell one or more trusted neighbours that you’re going 
away.  You might consider asking them to park a car on 
your drive while you’re away. 

 Don’t leave your house in darkness.  Purchasing one or 
two inexpensive timer-plugs to turn lamps, radios and/
or TVs on and off will make it look as though your 
house is occupied. 

 Ensure all windows and doors are locked, including 
internal doors leading to conservatories, with the keys 
removed.   

 Ensure tools and ladders are safely locked away in a shed 
or garage. 

 Lock side gates and sheds with a good-quality bolt or 
padlock. 

 Don’t advertise the fact you are either going away, or 
are away, with photographs and posts on social media 
platforms.  

 

Call the police on 101 for non-emergencies and dial 
999 for emergencies. 

Contact NAG5 by calling 01235 848694 or e-mail 
neighbourhoodactiongroup5@hotmail.com 

mailto:naomi.arnold33@gmail.com
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The prolonged period of fireworks this year was exceptionally 
difficult for dog owners and those seeking to sleep in normal 
nighttime hours. Fireworks were in evening use from the 4th 
November until 12th November in some part of the village 
with distress to pets going on for a week, often until very late 
in the evening. It is quite acceptable on the 5th., but not for a 
whole week! Can we appeal next year for a curfew after the 5th 
and a cessation of explosions after 10.30 pm.  

David & Denise Mckenzie   
Ashcombe,  
Churchmill Lane 

******************** 

All my life I have looked forward to and enjoyed Guy Fawkes 
Night, over the last couple of years the “night” has crept into 
several nights. This year however, the “night” has been virtually 
two weeks. I am not a kill joy, but this really does make it very 
difficult, if not impossible, to protect and care for our dogs and 
cats. A lot of dogs and cats find them very frightening and 
distressing, not all, but a large proportion along with farm 
animals. Therefore owners need to know when they are being 
let off, to be able to act appropriately. Some of them were so 
powerful my windows shock and I had to remove some hanging 
items from my walls, before they fell and broke. Hopefully 
next year we can celebrate Guy Fawkes just over one weekend 
and not choose the powerful rockets. 

Shirley Rance (address supplied) 

********************** 

I don’t know if anyone else has noticed the long protracted 
period that our animals be it dogs, cats  horses and farm animals 
have had to endure and suffer this year due to fireworks going 
off over a period of three weeks plus including last Saturday 11 
November.  

My dog and cats have seriously been affected this year ...more 
so than any previous year .  

May I be so bold as to suggest to the Parish Council that as a 
Village we all decide to have our Firework Parties over a period 
of 3 days i.e. next year Saturday 3 Sunday 4 and Monday 5 
November 2018. I also think that single fireworks should not be 

set off as was the case the weekend before Bonfire weekend 
somewhere very close to where I live. 

Christina Pilkington (address supplied) 

*********************** 

My name is Sheelin De Freyne and I live at 11 High Street, 
which was the old village school house. I have lived here since 
August 1980.I love this village and I expect I am quite well 
known, anyway by sight,  by my many fellow dog walking 
friends as I have always owned a succession of dogs usually to 
be seen taking me for a walk.  

As the years go by,  I am not sure the village life has become 
more enjoyable in 1980 we seemed to live at a gentler pace, 
less (fast) traffic hurling over bumps down the High Street, less 
houses and everyone was perhaps more friendly and ones 
neighbours more considerate, but this is something not 
necessarily easy to recapture and not what I feel should be 
addressed in particular, nice though it would be. 

I feel the time has come for a national code of practice on the 
use of fireworks and perhaps the village could lead the way 
here. I have spoken to my immediate friends who own dogs and 
cats and all agree the last round of recent fireworks were truly 
grim. My neighbours  seem to lead the way here and the misery 
it caused my 18 month old puppy was indescribable. How nice 
it would have been to have had pre warning of this 
extravaganza . 

I have no desire to see the ban of fireworks and for children 
they are huge fun, but there need to be rules and here I would 
welcome suggestions from fellow residents. At the moment it 
seems ‘Open Season’ for days when one lives under fire and I 
am I know not alone here. 

I admire Milton who had a guy making competition with 
finished guys dotted round the village for amusement, why 
can’t we follow and where is the bonfire? Half the point of the 
tradition seems lost, there are many points to think about. 

Please help me improve matters for the village  

Sheelin De Freyn 

 

LETTERS TO THE EDITORS ON FIREWORKS LETTERS TO THE EDITORS ON FIREWORKS LETTERS TO THE EDITORS ON FIREWORKS 

NEWS FROM CHURCHMERE POOL 

There have been a few fisher men braving the cold and wet, but 
we still need a lot more rain. The lake is very low, due to this 
area receiving very little rain fall throughout this year. This has 
exacerbated weed growth, which is good and bad, the bad 
being anglers have to change their approach, which some find 
difficult, good because this years fry have cover from 
predators. 

There is a further worry, predatory cormorants are forming a 
colony on the next door lake, these birds can devastate a 
fishery, I know of fisheries that have been cleaned out, and 
quite quickly as well, that’s enough pessimism for now. 

The lake is fishing steadily still, in spite of the early frosts, still 
plenty of doubles and top end twenty s coming out. 

We have gained three young swans who seem to be settling in 
nicely, long may they stay, kingfishers are still in evidence, and 
a buzzard has found a regular roost in trees on the far bank, 
which is a pleasure to see. Tree planting is still ongoing. 

Fish don’t seem to be to bothered by fireworks, but I feel the 
length of time, in days, and the volume in private displays need 
restricting, for older residents and pets. 

Roger Rance 
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Tuesday January 23rd,  Village Hall 7.30pm 

“MORRIS’ MOTOPOLIS:  The MOTOR WORKS and 
TRANSFORMATION  of OXFORD.” 

Speaker: Simon Wenham 

The January meeting will be an illustrated talk about the importance of the Morris Motor Works founded by William Morris 
(Lord Nuffield), a generous philanthropist and benefactor.  The car factories have played a significant role in Oxford’s history  and 
many local people have worked there over the years. 

SUTTON COURTENAY HISTORY SOCIETY 

DIDCOT & DISTRICT U3A 

On the 19th December it is the now traditional Christmas 
Lunch Entertainment (ticket entry only) followed at 2 o'clock 
(for everyone attending the Monthly Meeting will be the 
extremely entertaining:  
Two Blokes and a Piano, this duo have previously presented 
Flanders & Swan sing-a-longs, what will be in store this year . .  

For more details on all U3A matters you can Google: Didcot & 
District U3A. Alternatively, contact by telephone: 01235 
510048 or 01235 815384 
 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 

A useful gathering took place in early October to discuss the 
future of the Steventon and District Branch of the Royal British 
Legion. The Branch celebrates its 90th anniversary this year.  

There were some 14 people present and we currently have 37 
subscribing members associated with the branch. Several of the 
more senior members sent apologies. It was a delight to see 
Diana Hasting, who so ably organises the Poppy Appeal in our 
villages. 

The Women’s Section of the RBL, which meets in Steventon, 
only had one representative in attendance, which was a pity as 
we would very much like to work more closely with them. 

The outcome of the gathering was that all present were 
determined to keep the Branch going even if it was only in 
evidence annually on Remembrance Sunday. Several people 
felt that some annual social activity was also needed and 
suggestions included a group visit to a village pantomime, an 
informal lunch and a social function at the Steventon Sports and 
Social Club. The Committee will consider these, and 
acknowledge that a critical mass of attendance will be needed 
for such events to succeed. There are many Legion members in 
the villages who are not linked to the branch and if you would 
consider affiliating it would be much appreciated and hopefully 
assist in maintaining a Branch presence in this area. Please 

contact Paul Francis for further details. 

There is a very special event taking place from 5th to 9th August 
2018 – the Great Pilgrimage to the Menin Gate at which nearly 
500 RBL Branch Standards are hoping to attend. It was agreed 
at the meeting that our Branch should participate and that we 
would fund this for two representatives of the Branch – one of 
which must be a Standard Bearer. Despite various attempts at 
finding someone who is able to carry the Standard for the 
occasion, the role has remained officially unfilled since Richard 
Whittle departed some time ago.  

We have very little time left to find a suitable standard Bearer 
before our application to participate in the event has to be 
confirmed and paid for. 

Is there a volunteer of 18 or over, male or female, from our 
villages who would like to take up this special funded 
opportunity and is willing to become our Standard Bearer and 
be taught the basic drill?  If so please contact either Paul 
Francis, the Branch Secretary or Nick Thompson, our Vice 
Chairman. 

Contact details are:  

Paul Francis – francisoxo@aol.com 01235 848215  

Nick Thompson nickandmaryt@hotmail.com 01235 832077 

On Tuesday November 7th we had an excellent evening with 
Sheila and David from Swindon. Much evidence was received 
and the congregation certainly appreciated it. 
Thank you all for remaining silent when the mediums were 
speaking and having your chats afterwards with tea/coffee and 
cakes. 

Tues 5th Dec 7.30pm       Meeting with Macomb and Sue Nash 
Tues 2nd Jan  7.30pm      Meeting with Sharon Higginson 

Tues 6th Feb  7.30pm      Meeting with Julie Ridgeway 

We thank you all for your kind attention during the year. 
Enquiries to Pat or Sam    01235   847460 

Dear Lord. 
We ask for a blessing on our congregation and all the homes 
they represent. May we all receive the beautiful peace at this 
advent time.     Amen. 

SUTTON COURTENAY SPIRITUAL FELLOWSHIP 
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 QUIZ 

 

 

             SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS 2017 PRIZE CHRISTMAS QUIZ 

Win a bottle of champagne or box of chocolates!   

 

 

What was the real name of the famous author buried in the churchyard?................................ 

Which prime minister has a blue plaque to his name in the village?.......................................... 

What is pictured on the village hall sign?.................................................................................... 

How many humps are there on the High Street?........................................................................ 

On what date was Sutton Fest held?........................................................................................... 

Which memorial cup is awarded at the Sutton Courtenay Produce Show?.............................. 

What is the missing word? The ……………………………………………………….. Youth Project? 

What was the first name of the gentleman after whom Bradstock’s Way is named?................ 

 

Name of Entrant & age if under 18…………………………………………………………………. 

Contact details: telephone number or email………………………………………………………….. 

 

All the answers can be found in and around the village or in 2017 editions of Sutton Courtenay News which can 
be found on the website www.suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk if you haven’t kept your copies. 

 
 

The first correct winning entry drawn on 1st January 2018 will win a bottle of champagne or a box of chocolates if 
the winning entrant is under 18 years of age. The Editors reserve the right to require proof of age. Entries can be 
emailed to the editors at quiz@suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk or can be delivered to 8 Church Street. The closing date for 
receiving the entries is 31st December 2017. The Editors decision shall be final.  The correct answers will be posted 
on the website on the 2nd January and also available in the February edition of Sutton Courtenay News. 
 

Have fun and good luck! 

http://www.suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk
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ED VAIZEY MP 

  
In October, I spoke in Parliament alongside my 
fellow Oxfordshire MPs about the future of 
healthcare in the county. Wantage Hospital is 
currently in a state of limbo – Oxford Health 
announced in April 2016 that they would be 

closing the hospital due to concerns over legionella in the old 
pipe system. This decision is subject to a consultation by 
Oxfordshire CCG - a consultation which was previously 
promised in October 2016. Phase one of the consultation did 
not take place until January 2017, three months after the full 
consultation was promised. As Wantage is a community 
hospital it is not covered by this phase. Phase 2 of the 
consultation has yet to take place, and no date has been 
announced for when it will begin. This leaves the hospital 
effectively closed with no end in sight. 
  
After an online petition was signed by almost 4,000 people it 
was agreed to keep the hospital’s physiotherapy and maternity 
services open. However, Oxfordshire CCG re-tendered the 
hospital’s physiotherapy services and the contract passed to 
HealthShare. The company has since had to close all 
physiotherapy services provided in Wantage, leaving the 
hospital with just limited maternity care. Whilst we all 
recognise the pressures on local health authorities, it is clear 
that the entire consultation process by Oxfordshire CCG has 
been completely unacceptable. We must have an open and 
transparent conversation about the services needed in our 
towns and communities and this should include full public and 
stakeholder engagement at every stage. 
  
Also in October, the Communities Secretary Sajid Javid 
announced £2.5 million allocation funding for 9 garden towns 
across England. After a successful bid, I am delighted an 
additional £295,000 of capacity funding has been allocated to 
support the delivery of Didcot Garden Town in 2017/18.This 

additional funding is specifically for ongoing work on place-
making, community engagement and the development of an 
arts and culture strategy. The Government recognises the 
important contribution the project will have on its central 
ambition of delivering more homes and I am pleased by the 
support for Didcot’s ambitious, community-led plans for 
growth. 
  
It is also worth noting that Public Health England and NHS 
England have now launched their Stay Well This Winter 
campaign, which helps the most vulnerable people prepare for 
winter and avoid having to visit hospital due to common winter 
illnesses. If you’re in one of the groups who are particularly 
susceptible – such as pensioners and pregnant women – or the 
parent of a young child, go and speak to your GP or pharmacist 
as soon as possible to give yourself the best chance of avoiding 
flu this year. More people than ever before are eligible for that 
free vaccination this year, including more young children and 
everyone who works in care homes. To check if you or your 
loved ones are eligible, and for other tips on staying well this 
winter, head to: www.nhs.uk/staywell 
  
Please feel free to contact me if you have any pressing issues 
that you would like help with.  Either myself or one of my 
team will get back to you as soon as possible and do what we 
can to assist. You can contact me on any matter at the House of 
Commons, SW1A 0AA, dicksonce@parliament.uk or 01235 
768 888. Email is the quickest and most reliable way to get in 
touch, as I keep a very close eye on my emails and can reply 
very quickly.   Details of my activities in Parliament can be 
read on my website, https://www.vaizey.com. I also send out 
occasional general interest emails about developments in the 
Wantage and Didcot Constituency. If you would like to be 
added to the distribution list, please complete the online form 
at http://bit.ly/EdVaizeyMP.  

Happy 
Christmas  

and  
New Year  

to all our readers, 
distributors and 

advertisers. Also, our 
very grateful thanks to 

all of the volunteers 
who deliver the Sutton 
Courtenay News each 
month. If you would 
like to help with the 
delivery of Sutton 

Courtenay News please 
contact us.  

Your editorial team 

(with thanks to Geoff  Hill for 
the seasonal photograph) 
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OXFORDSHIRE VOLUNTEERS WEBSITE 

Shed Oxford is now established and meets regularly on 

Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays from 10.30 until 4pm.  

This new "Shed" at the Abbey is part of a national movement 

which is spreading like wildfire across the country with new 1 

or 2 new groups opening somewhere every week. These Sheds 

are now being recognised as a great way for combating 

loneliness and isolation and bringing people together with skills 

to carry out community projects. 

Up to now the group have been meeting in a disused 

outbuilding at the Abbey but have big plans. "We're 

busy planning and preparing the ground for where 

our new purpose built shed will go," says John 

Butler, chairman of Shed Oxford. "We've started the 

foundations but are now on the look out for any donations of 

materials so we can proceed with the build. We're looking for 

joists, concrete blocks, posts, flooring - in fact anything and 

everything you need for a shed!" 

This is an exciting time in the evolution of Shed Oxford and 

new members are very welcome to come and contribute ideas 

and shape the future of this community project.   

If you have any unwanted items which could 
a d v a n c e  t h e  b u i l d  p l e a s e 
contact shedoxford@gmail.com or call John on 
07484 819106 

AIR QUALITY 

No more talk and much more management please 

For many years, concerns over Air Quality were confined to 
our largest cities. The Clean Air Acts of the 1950s solved (or at 
least reduced) the scale of the problem in those cities. As the 
impact of more and more cars and HGVs on our Air Quality 
began to be felt, concern spread way beyond the traditional 
centres of industrial smog. Not only does the centre of Oxford 
(one of the nation’s smaller cities) now have a generally 
accepted problem of poor air quality, the problems are being 
felt in towns and villages all across the County. In our 
immediate area alone, Botley, Abingdon and Marcham have 
“Air Quality Management Areas (where NOX gas levels breach 
European safety limits). Several other areas are likely to join 
them in the next few years. There is a growing awareness from 
Government at all levels that economic growth must take some 
account of Air Quality. There is plenty of talk about electric 
cars, even electric HGVs, clean Air Zones, better bus services 
and cycle lanes. There is also talk of just how many people’s 
lives are being cut short by poor air quality. 

The trouble is, it is just talk! Everyone knows something needs 
to be done. No-one seems quite sure how to set about it. 
Meanwhile, we build more and more houses, our roads 
become more and more congested and our health becomes 
more and more affected.  

At this November’s Full Council Meeting a motion was passed 
unanimously calling for urgent action. A Group of Councillors 
and officers from all Councils (District, City and County) is to 
be set up to come up with practical solutions to the County’s 
Air Quality issues and instigate them as a matter of urgency. 
There will be some tough decisions to take including limits to 
which routes vehicles can take through the County – clean Air 
Zones, HGV diversions, the refusal of planning developments 
where air quality solutions cannot be found and an end to the 
argument that a little more housing wont make much 
difference. 

Above all, it will involve an end to the years of talking about 
the problem and an end to the trend of different groups 
(including politicians) attempting to make the Air Quality their 
own. The problem belongs to all of us – the environmentalists 
who truly care, the District Councils who are responsible for 
measuring Air Quality, the County Council which is 
responsible for traffic management and all levels of 
Government responsible for planning.  

Richard Webber 

Richardwebber777@gmail.com 

01235 534001 

New Countywide Volunteering Website Launches! 

Oxfordshire Volunteers (oxonvolunteers.org) is a brand new 
countywide volunteering website designed to link you with 
your perfect volunteering opportunity! Whether it's a regular 
weekly slot or a one-off opportunity, you'll find them all on 
the website. You might even want to apply for a position on a 
trustee board, helping to manage a local charity that you 
are passionate about. The website is great for groups too, who 
at last have one central place on the web to advertise their 
wonderful opportunities.  

 What do you need to do? 

If you are a volunteer: go to oxonvolunteers.org, register yourself 
using the blue ‘Try Volunteering’ button and start searching 
for opportunities. It’s as simple as that! 

If you are an organisation: use the ‘Need Volunteers’ button to 
register as a provider and start posting your opportunities! 

This site is run as a partnership by Oxfordshire's three 
Volunteer Centres, funded by Oxfordshire County Council, 
Oxfordshire City Council and Cherwell District Council. 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR 

SHED OXFORD @ THE ABBEY 

mailto:shedoxford@gmail.com
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

 
 

Richard Mathews Florist 
7 Harwell Rd, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4BN 

 

Telephone orders   01235 847194 
Online orders   www.richardmathewsflorist.co.uk 

 

Fresh Cut Flowers  

Local & National Deliveries 

Holly Wreaths 

Christmas Trees 

Follow us on Twitter & Facebook 
 

 The Mathews family wish all our Customers 
 a Happy Christmas and Prosperous 2018 
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

 
 
 
 

Family Farm Shop, Florist, Nursery & Giftware 
 

Come along to Savages this December to discover 
our range of premium English Christmas trees,    

festive giftware, flowers, plants and foods  
 

The Nurseries, London Road, Blewbury, OX11 9HB 
 

01235 850352 

Is your child struggling with 
Maths or English? Is he or she 

gifted or needs extra coaching? 

Experienced, qualified retired primary school 
teacher offers 1-to-1 tuition at home. 

DBS checked 

Contact Angela on 07983 210477 

COME AND SING in HARMONY 

Do you love to sing, but are not actively involved in 
music making at the moment? Do you sing already, but 

would like to try something new in 2018? 

Harmony InSpires, an all-female a Cappella chorus based in Apple-
ton, invites women of all ages to join a FREE evening course in a 

Cappella harmony singing on 7th, 14th and 21st February 2018 

Find out more at: www.harmonyinspires.org or email sing@harmonyinspires.org 

 

LOCAL PERSONAL TUTOR 
FOR GCSE & A-level PHYSICS 

 

 improve your grades 
 exam techniques 
 Enhanced DBS 
 PGCE & Qualified Teacher Status (QTS) 
 Experienced 

£30-£40per hr — contact Norman Daw 
normanedaw@gmail.com / 01235 848437 
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 
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CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 
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The Fish 
Restaurant and  Bar 

 
4 Appleford Road, Sutton Courtenay 

Oxon, OX14 4NQ 
Tel: 01235 848242 

Email: thefishatsuttoncourtenay@gmail.com 
www.thefishatsuttoncourtenay.co.uk 

 

Our extensive menu caters for both traditional and more imaginative tastes, and is regularly 
updated to include seasonal produce to bring the very best in fine food to eat. Head chef 
Jean-Philippe & his team look forward to welcoming you to The Fish where you can also en-
joy our large beautiful garden. 

 

“Menu du Jour”  set price menu 2 courses £16.00, 3 courses £19.00 

  Available lunch Tuesday to Saturday and also dinner Tuesday to Thursday 

 

 

 

Kier & Team welcome you to 
the new  

George & Dragon 

 

UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT 
 

Restaurant open  
Sunday 12—4pm, Monday 12—3pm, 

Tues-Sat 12—3pm & 6—9pm 
 

Bar open all day, every day                  
from 12 noon 

 

New Menu  
 

Live Music, 
Sunny Beer Garden, 
Range of Cask Ales, 

Spectacular Gin Selection from   
around the World 

 
Tel: 01235 848142                           

www.george-in-sutton.com 
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The Railway Inn 
Station Road, Culham, OX14 3BT 

 
 

Food served 12 - 2.30pm & 6 - 9pm 
Sunday Roasts £8.95, served 12 - 3pm  

No food Sunday evening or Monday lunchtime                     
Bar open from 12—11pm every day  

 

Wednesday Lunch Midweek Roast — £ 7.50 
Friday Lunch Fish chips and Peas— £ 5.00 

We also take old clothes, books and CDs on site for recycling 
 

New Years Eve Disco, free buffet, 
no charge on door  

Parties catered for                 Accommodation available 
www.railwayinnculham.co.uk 

info@railwayinnculham.co.uk         Tel: 01235 528046 

The Plum Pudding 
@ Milton 

 

01235 834443 
bookings@theplumpuddingmilton.co.uk 

WEBSITE: theplumpuddingmilton.co.uk 

Pie Taster Night, every Wednesday evening, 
choice of three mini pies and a pint for £10.00. 

Traditional Sunday Lunch served from 12.00 til 
3.00pm  every Sunday — booking advised  

Book now for Christmas parties  

See website for menus, special events etc 

Modern British menu, authentic paellas and tapas  

Freshly prepared and locally sourced ingredients 

 

We also cater for large parties, birthdays, wed-

dings, christenings and funerals, outside events.  

Large paellas up to 100 people also available 

Traditional Sunday lunch, real log fire, sofa-style 
seating, real ales 

 

www.theswanfoodhouse.com         01235 847446       

food@theswanfoodhouse.com 

 

Fresh Fish Friday 

Two fish main courses 
One bottle of house red or white wine 

Every Friday from 6.30pm 
Choose from 3 dishes each week 

£29 for two people 
 

 
 

large beer garden 

 

 

 

    childrens play area  

THE SWAN FOODHOUSE AND BAR 
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IT HELPS TO TALK 
Confidential Counselling 

Any Issue 

Call Roz on  07773037028 

Or e-mail talktoroz@gmail.com 
 

Member of British Association for Counselling & Psychotherapy 

Therapist with over 20 years’ experience 

Massage 
Combining holistic and sports massage, to create a 

treatment tailored to your needs 

 

Indian Head Massage 

Reflexology 

Waxing 

Eyebrow shaping/tinting 
 

Tel: 07957 339033 
34 Lockway, Drayton  
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Cat’s Cuts 

Mobile Hairdressing 

Catherine Clements 

07707 851741 

01235 848340 

catpritchett@hotmail.com 

 

Maths Tuition    Email: alison@pbudd.eu 

Alison Budd 
Experienced             
Mathematics Teacher 
offering tuition up to 
GCSE and A level 

Contact: 07890 326674 

Meryl computer tutor 
Tuition & support in the comfort of your own home  
 fix problems with your computer, email, printer, internet etc 

 learn to use technology in the best way for you, at your own pace 

 set up your computer, tablet or whatever to suit your needs 

 delivered in plain English with a smile!  

07794 656607       
Email: info@computertutorabingdon.co.uk 
Website: www.computertutorabingdon.co.uk  

Do you need help with your French? 
 

One-to-one lesson with a Native French speaker 
to help students: 

 

- homework  
- exams 
- focusing on reading, pronunciation 
- conversational French 
- or simply improving your French 
 

Please contact Cathy on 07554 442772 

Inspire Learning 
 

Qualified Experienced Teacher/Tutor 
MATHS & ENGLISH—KS1, 2 & 3 

 

  Mrs Nicky Holliss 
 

 SENCO qualification & 
Maths Accredited 

 Free initial consultation & 
assessment 

 DBS checked 
 

Contact: 07729 831888 
Email: Nickyhol@outlook.com 
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New Patients Welcome! 

A friendly caring family practice offering 
quality affordable dental care a few 
minutes drive from Sutton Courtenay. 

 NHS children’s places available 

 Full range of cosmetic treatments 

 Emergency appointments 

8 Lostock Place, Didcot 

Telephone Karen on 01235 815000 

www.didcotdentist.co.uk 

enquiries@didcotdentist.co.uk 

LADYGROVE DENTAL PRACTICE 

 
 

Gabi’s Cleaning Service 
If you need help to keep your 

house tidy please don’t 
hesitate to ring Gabi 

Cleaning, Ironing, Carpet Cleaning 

References available 

07771 391209 

Logs for Sale 
 

Martin Drew 
 

01865 343378 or 07774 170727 

 

http://www.didcotdentist.co.uk


 

 PAGE 25 

CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

FOR PERSONAL AND FRIENDLY 
TAXATION, ACCOUNTANCY 

AND BUSINESS ADVICE 
Contact: Malcolm Ross or Bruce Charles at 

BRAYSHAWS 
Accountants 

Suites C15 & C16, Didcot Enterprise Centre 
Hawksworth, Didcot OX11 7PH 

Tel/fax: 01235 812115 
Email: malcolm@brayshaws.co.uk 

James Walton 

From book-keeping to financial analysis, I'm the 
commercial version of your accountant!  

BOOK KEEPING, PROJECT ANALYSIS, PROJECT 
MANAGEMENT, DEAL-MAKING, LEGALS, GENERAL OFFICE 
CLEAR-UPS, STRATEGIC ADVICE, FUNDRAISING (DEBT OR 

EQUITY), BOARD MINUTES, ETC.  

>30 years experience helping small companies to grow! 

07860 725666     james@jgwalton.com 

 

griffin interiors 
...soft furnishing solutions... 

Interiors and soft furnishings workroom              
located in Appleford making quality handmade   
curtains, pelmets, blinds, cushions, alterations.  

Headboards, loose-covers and upholstery. 
 Poles, tracks and fitting service. 

Design studio with extensive library of fabrics     
and trimmings. 

Fabrics and curtain making materials available       
for home curtain makers. 

20 years experience. Off street parking.              
Flexible opening hours. 

 

01235 847135/07808 762626 
www.griffininteriorsoxford.co.uk 
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Close to Disney, 

Universal Studios & 

SeaWorld. 

4 double bedrooms,        

3 bathrooms.  

Air conditioned and 

fully equipped. 

Own large south-

facing swimming pool 

& large patio. 

Free wifi, games room 

HAVE A HOLIDAY OF A LIFETIME 

IN OUR 

PRIVATE VILLA IN FLORIDA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Tel: Vicki on 01865 390125 

Email: vicki.jack702@gmail.com  

SUTTON COURTENAY 

WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE 
 

Friendly reliable service every 4-5 weeks. 

Free quote – no obligation.  Est. 1990 

Contact Craig Taylor 

Tel: 01235 512881 or mobile: 07778 661548 

www.elitewindowcleaningservice.com 
 

A bill can be left for postal payment if you are not at home. 

Online payment is also welcome. Other services include: 

 Conservatory roof  and fascia cleaning 

 Gutters unblocked and cleaned out 

 
 

Serving Sutton Courtenay and nearby 
towns/villages for more than 25 years 

Professional yet personal care for your 
pets and home when you’re away 

01235 520290    info@keyminders.co.uk 

www.keyminders.co.uk 

http://www.elitewindowcleaningservices.com
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AJ GREENWOOD 
property & garden maintenance 

 

grass cutting, hedge cutting, gardening, pressure washing 

shed clearance, garage clearance,  odd jobs 

no job too small 
 

contact us today for a quote 
 

please call: 07873 330544 
email: ajgreenwood_maintenance@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Garden and Grounds maintenance on a regular 

or seasonal basis. 

Planting scheme. 

Garden clearance and makeover. 

Garden design & Landscaping. 

Tree surgery and stump removal. 

Fencing / Sheds and summerhouses. 

Turfing / Lawn care.  

Our garden maintenance team are either trained or qualified  
horticulturalists to give the reassurance your garden will be in 

good hands. 

Call now for a free quote 

T: 0845 5438486      E: info@alag.co.uk 

W: www.alag.co.uk 
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C.K.SUTTONS 

 Landscaping  Exterior maintenance  Decking 
 Patios  Pathways  Driveways 
 Guttering repaired or replacing 

 

 Regular garden maintenance  Hedge cutting 
 Garden clearance  Power washing  Tree work 

Fully insured 

07870265561   
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The perfect time for an installation...       
no long winter lead times !! 

 

WANT A NEW FIRE, STOVE OR FIREPLACE 
GAS, SOLID FUEL OR ELECTRIC 

COME TO THE COMPLETE FIREPLACE SHOWROOM 

AT AREA A, UNIT 4, RADLEY ROAD                  
INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, ABINGDON OX14 3RY 

MONDAY—FRIDAY 9AM—5PM                          
SATURDAY 9AM—4PM 

01235 533301 / 01235 533078 
www.abigas.co.uk 

 

 Monumental & General Masons 

 Stone & Marble Fireplaces 

 Kitchen Worktops 

 Vanity Tops 

 Flooring & Tiles 
 

Marble, Granite, Slate, Stone, Architectural & 
Ornamental Stonework, Carving, Lettering, 

Gilding 
 

161a Ock Street, Abingdon, OX14 5DL 

tel: 01235 520617 or 07767 610670   fax: 01235 530739 

mharris@abingdon-stone.co.uk   www.abingdon-stone.co.uk 

 

ABINGDON STONE AND MARBLE 

Est 1846 

 

 

 
 

Unit 4, Area C Radley Road Industrial 
Estate, Abingdon OX14 3RY 

Monday—Friday 7.30am—5.00pm 
Saturday 10.00am—4.00pm 

Natural, Porcelain and Ceramic Tiles, 
Adhesive, Grout, Tools, 

Underfloor Heating and more... 

01235 797373 

sales@oxtilingsupplies.co.uk 

www.oxfordshiretilingsupplies.co.uk 

Facebook: OxfordshireTilingSupplies  

 

UPVC, Wood & Aluminium windows & doors 

Wide Range of colours & finishes 

Lantern roofs 

Broken & misty units replaced 

Fensa registered & MTC qualified 

QANW insurance backed guarantees 

30 years’ experience 

References available 

Our aim is 100% customer 
satisfaction 

Call Neil - 07914 809688 or Helen - 
07921213365 to arrange a free visit and 
quote.  Guaranteed no pressure sales. 

Based in Sutton Courtenay 

www.neilswindows.com 

 

 

Neil’s Windows 
Quality windows & doors 
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HALLS GARAGE 
Established for 60 years. Servicing and Repairs 

MOT’s—Batteries—Diagnostic Facilities—All 
makes & models—Local vehicle collection service 

 
MOT Tests from 6.30am. Ring to book a time! 

Ask for Fred or Dave. 
 

The High Street, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4AW 
01235 848236 or 07767 165072 

mothallsgarage@gmail.com 

Milton Park Auto Centre  
at Brightwell Garage 

 

Servicing, Repairs, MOT, Tyres & 
Exhausts 

 
Cash paid for unwanted vehicles 
 
Brightwell Garage 
Brightwell Street 
Brightwell-Cum-Sotwell 
Wallingford, OX10 0RX  
Phone: 01235 835082 



 

 PAGE 32 

CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

DRAYTON TELEVISION 

SERVICES 
 

 

 New TV aerials fitted 
 TV aerial repairs 
 Satellite dishes for Sky, Free-     

sat and foreign TV 
 Storm damage repair 
 Extra TV points 
 TV wall mounting 
 TV repairs 
 Set up and tuning in 

                 
 

Heather Road, Milton 
     Est. over 15 years 

                 
Phone Mark for free estimate 

 
01235 531451  or  07740 874 855  

LSVE Electrical Services 
DOMESTIC & EMERGENCY 

 

   

  Based in Sutton Courtenay.  Most competitive rates.  
  Free quotations 
  Mobile: 07525 351423  
  Email: hello@lsveservices.co.uk  
  Web: www.lsveservices.co.uk  

 

Choose LSVE Services for your peace of mind! 

• Security lighting 

• Burglar Alarms 

• CCTV Systems 

• Smoke/Fire alarm 

• Satellite Installation 

• TV Aerial installation 

• Cat5, cat6 and all net-

working 

• Broadband setup 

• Telephone sockets & 

extensions 

• Home wiring & rewiring 

• Fault finding & repairs 

• Fuse board changes 

• Installation of lights 

• Extra sockets & switch-

es 

• Earthing & bonding 

• Indoor/Outdoor lighting 

• Electric showers and 

towel rails 

• Kitchen appliance    

installation 
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Zoe Taylor 
Painting and Decorating 
Female Local Painter 
(South Oxfordshire) 
 

Free Competitive Quotation 
Internal & External 
 

Fully Insured 
Reliable & Trustworthy 
Flexible Hours 
Tel: 07507 069635 
Email: zoetaylor21@outlook.com 

LINDSEY B ELFORD 
PAINTER & DECORATOR 

Est 1975 

 

 

Call for a professional job from start to finish 

 

Receive 10% off labour costs when quoting SCN 

 

Tel: 07547 472988 or 01491 824047 
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LING BUILDERS 
 

01235 848640 
07990 543692 

 

Reliable local builder established  over 20 years. 
 

All types of building and maintenance work 
undertaken 

Kitchen Fitting 
Patios, fencing and driveways 

Extensions and New Build 
  

No job too small 

Roger Bevan 
9 Town Close 
Sutton Courtenay 
OX14 4BA 

        For ALL your home improvements 
  

General Building Maintenance & Repairs Bathrooms Kitchens Windows Doors Conservatories Soffit Facias and 
Guttering Plumbing and Electrics 

Phone/Fax 01235 847582 
Mobile 07833 601333 
rogerbevan13@btinternet.com 

KOGELS of ABINGDON Ltd 
 

HOME EXTENSION SPECIALISTS  
AND GENERAL BUILDERS 
 
72 Steventon Road 
Drayton 
Nr Abingdon 
OX14 4LD 
 Tel: Abingdon (01235) 531200 
 Email: kogels-accounts@btconnect.com 
 Web: www.kogelsofabingdon.co.uk 
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